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Mr President,

The Czech Republic aligns itself with the statement delivered by the EU.

We welcome the Independent Expert and thank him for his report. We reassure him of our full support for his mandate. 
Human rights, including the right to the highest attainable standard of physical and mental health, must be must be enjoyed by everyone irrespective of sexual orientation or gender identity. We remain committed to combating discrimination, violence, abuse and stigmatization targeting LGBTI+ persons. The Czech Republic is actively engaged in the efforts to reduce barriers faced by LGBTI+ persons, including in the field of health care. Cooperation with civil society and its support is of particular importance. 
We agree with the findings of the report that the discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity has detrimental effects on the mental and physical health of LGBTI+ people. We particularly condemn the sexual and gender-based violence, which is the most devastating in its impacts on physical and mental integrity and health. It is a duty of States to prevent, prosecute and punish violence and discrimination, including on the basis of sexual orientation or gender identity. 
Mr. Madrigal-Borloz, what measures can be taken by States to ensure the full and equal enjoyment of the right to the highest attainable standard of health by LGBTI+ persons?  
Thank you.
